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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

December 2007

DECEMBER BRANCH MEETING

The December Branch Meeting will be earlier this month, so be sure to save Monday, December 3, to attend the meeting.  It will be held at 6 p.m. at the Fryin’ Pan Restaurant, 302 Main Ave. , Fargo.  One of our own branch members, Fern Elofson, will help us “Celebrate by Digging Deeper into the History of the Fargo and Moorhead AAUW Branches”.  Fern will be interviewing select AAUW members individually to go deeper into their experiences of how they, along with the AAUW, moved the women’s movement forward locally as well as nationally.  The end of the year will be a great time to celebrate how far we have come.

JANUARY BRUNCH

Our January meeting will be a brunch at 10 a.m., Saturday, January 12, at the VIP Room, Block 6 Building, in Fargo.  Noell Reinhiller and Maureen Kelly Jonason will facilitate a discussion of “Immigration Issues.”  Reservation should be made to Helen Rudie by January 9.  Her phone number is 232-1794 and her e-mail address is hrudie@yahoo.com.

BOOK CLUBS
Don’t forget that the place of the November Fargo Book Club has been changed to the home of Janet Miller, One Second St. S., #5-409, Fargo.  The date, Monday, November 26, remains the same.  The Moorhead Literature Group also meets on that same night at the home of Dorothy Dodds, The Fairmont, 801 2nd Ave. N., #232, Moorhead.  Books being discussed were announced in the last newsletter. 

The Fargo Book Club will meet on Monday, January 28, to discuss The Epic Quest for Oil, Money and Power by Daniel Yergin.  Lois Altenburg, 1146 5th St. N., Fargo, 232-2701, will be both the hostess and discussion leader.  The meeting is at 7:30 p.m.

The next meeting of the Moorhead Literature Group will be on Monday, February 4, at 7 p.m.  The group will discuss My Antonia, by Willa Cather, at the home of Mary Ann Pierce, 2203 19th St. S., Moorhead, 236-9011.
NORTH DAKOTA HISTORY DAY REQUESTS SUPPORT
Maureen Kelly Jonason recently received a request from the North Dakota History Day coordinator, Laurie Baker, for financial support for the 2008 program.  A gift of $250 or more will receive special statewide and national recognition.  This program encourages students grades 6-12 to research, write about, and present or perform their research in public.  We could specify our donation to go to the Best Women’s History Entry if we wished.  If you would like to have more information, please visit these websites:  http://historyday.ndsu.nodak.edu or http://www.nhd.org.  Maureen will “pass the hat” at the December meeting for anyone interested in contributing.
JANET MILLER NEW AAUW LIFE MEMBER

Congratulations to Janet Miller, who is now an honorary life member of AAUW!  If you have been a member for 50 years, you no longer have to pay national dues.

DOOR PRIZE NEEDED

Does anyone have an item(s) suitable for a middle school girl that they are willing to donate for a door prize(s) for Expanding Your Horizons, which will be held next April?  If you do, please let Martha DiCicco (280-9443) know.

TRI-COLLEGE NEW LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

We received donations of $250 for the NEW Leadership Institute at our November meeting.  We could provide a scholarship for one person if we receive a total of $300.  If there are others who would like to donate, please send your donation to Martha DiCicco, 1801 N. Third St., Fargo, 58102.

INTERNATIONAL FELLOWSHIP RECIPIENT

Hanan Eltahlawy of Egypt has received an International Fellowship from AAUW and is doing postdoctoral research in the Entomology Department of NDSU.  Her research will be helpful in insect control as she works to understand how insects produce pheromones as a safe alternative to insecticides.  She is interested in coming to at least one of our meetings.

SHIRLEY NELSON SPEAKS AT OCTOBER MEETING

By Maureen Kelly Jonason

For those who were unable to attend the October Branch meeting, here is a brief re-cap.  Shirley Nelson, Director of the Women Candidate Development Coalition, came from St. Paul to share the latest statistics on women in politics and to spark our interest in becoming more involved in politics.  She gave an excellent presentation.  Guests from the Women’s Network of the Red River Valley and the League of Women Voters joined us as well. 
The WCD Coalition started in 1986, 21 years ago, when MN ranked 26th in the nation in electing women.  With the historic election last year, MN has now risen to 4th in the nation and was only 2% from being in 3rd place.  We currently have the most women in the MN legislature ever.  MN also has two out of eight congressional representatives and one senator who are women.

ND is 37th in the nation in electing women to the legislature, and ND has had no women elected to Congress and no woman governor.  Cass County recently elected a woman to the Cass County Commission.

Right now, Nelson’s special interest is to get more women into county commission positions as the county funding actually yields a lot pf power, in particular over social services.  MN has 87 counties, and ND has 53 counties.  Clay County in MN has had one female commissioner:  the late and great Diane Meier.

Considering that women make up 52% of the US population, and 2/3 of the decision-makers are men, we have our work cut out for us.  So does having women in leadership positions make a difference?  The fact that men with only a high school diploma still earn more money than women with four-year degrees is just one answer.  

Nelson suggested the present is a good time for women to run:  we have voter apathy since so many voters see politicians as all corrupt; voters also tend to believe women are more ethical and run for office for idealistic reasons as opposed to the perception that men run for power.  Voters tend to see men as more likely to self-destruct in public office and that men are not as hard working as women in office.

Nelson went on to explain some differences between men and women in leadership styles generally as suggested by scholar Anne Wilson Schaef.  While men in leadership positions tend to see leadership as a position of authority that gives one the ability to make an impact, they are not always comfortable getting input because of the perception that good decision-makers make decisions alone; men also tend to value the speed of decisions.  In contrast, women are more likely to try to make connections across power lines and don’t care as much about the pecking order.  Women are more likely to solicit input and value participatory decision-making.  Women are often criticized for not understanding power, but in reality, women just see power differently.  Many men view power from a scarcity model, that there is only so much power to go around; whereas, women are more likely to believe that the more power we give away, the more we gain.  For women who are considering running for any office, Nelson offers how-to workshops.
Nelson also pointed out that each state has many appointed positions in government that can be the foot in the door to learn the ropes and get activated for running for elected office.  She also mentioned a program in MN whereby MN taxpayers can contribute $50 to MN constitutional office candidates.  The candidates send back a receipt and form to fill out, the taxpayer sends these to the Department of Revenue, and they will reimburse the taxpayer for the contribution.  Single filers can only contribute $50, but couples can contribute $100.  ND does not have such a program.  Check the MN Department of Revenue website for more information.  (Editor’s Note:  Shirley Nelson sent some of the forms that need to be completed for a refund to Martha DiCicco.  Martha will bring the forms to the December meeting, or you can call her if you would like one (280-9443).
WCDC in Minnesota is the only one in the nation.  Nelson is going to start another in Arizona.  Wisconsin had tried, but it never got off the ground.  The WCDC is funded by donations, grants from small family foundations, and a fundraising event each June.  Other organizations to check out that support women candidates are Emily’s List, Women’s Campaign Fund, and Wish List (supports pro-choice Republicans).
All in all, it was a highly informative and inspiring presentation.  Thanks to Shirley for making the trip and to FMAAUW member Helen Rudie for arranging for the visit.  

If you wish to support the Women Candidate Development Coalition, here is the address:

Women Candidate Development Coalition

Shirley Nelson, Director

Minnesota Women’s Building

550 Rice Street

St. Paul, MN 55103

If you need more information, e-mail at wocandevcoal@yahoo.com
NEW AAUW EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

As of January 7, 2008, Linda Hallman will be the National AAUW Director.  She has a long history of Washington, DC-area association and foundation executive level leadership experience.  She is currently serving as Vice President of Policy and Government Strategy, External and Member Relations, with National Alliance for Health Information Technology in Washington.  She has served in the US Army.  Hallman has a bachelor’s degree in Music Education from Indiana University and a master’s degree in Organizational Management from George Washington University.  She has also been an AAUW member.

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
There will not be a January newsletter; although, we will send out a January meeting reminder.  The deadline for information or articles to be included in the February newsletter is Wednesday, February 6.  Information may be e-mailed to Bonniebernardy@aol.com, or you may reach me by phone at 235-7741 (h) or 235-6688 (w).
HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ALL!
